Greenville County Workforce Investment Board
Workforce Investment Act (WIA)
Program Year 2014 Funding Recommendations

Background
Greenville County receives annual WIA funding from the US Department of Labor to administer

employment and training activities to adult, dislocated workers (laid off workers), and youth. The WIA
Youth program requires that training providers be competitively procured via a Request for Proposal (RFP)
and that the WIA program’s oversight planning body (i.e., Greenville County Workforce Investment Board)
and the local chief elected official (i.e., County Council) approve new youth contracts. NOTE: Existing WIA
Youth contracts may be extended for an additional year, up to three (3) consecutive years. Therefore, the
WIA youth procurement may not occur each year.

PY 2014 WIA Youth Procurement Process

The Greenville County Workforce Investment Board issued its PY14 WIA Youth Request for Proposals (RFP)
on May 12%; the submission deadline was June 6%, in which three (3) proposals were received; a
subcommittee of the Greenville County Workforce Investment Board’s Youth Council (RFP Review
Committee) met on June 10" and reviewed/evaluated proposals. The Greenville County Workforce
Investment Board submits to Greenville County Council’s Finance Committee the below PY14 WIA Youth
Funding Recommendation for approval. Please note that PY14 WIA Youth contracts have not been
prepared as negotiations and contract development will start soon after County Council approval are
obtained. However, Executive Summaries from each proposal are attached. Three (3) proposals were
received are:

1. The Urban League of the Upstate, Inc. ($246,424 — 50 youth)

2. Goodwill Industries of the Upstate/Midlands, Inc. (5182,797 — 40 youth)

3. The United Way of Greenville County/Greenville Region Workforce Collaborative ($139,225 — 40
youth)

PY 2014 WIA Youth Funding Recommendation

A total of $300,000 is projected to be available to award in PY14 WIA Youth contracts. The Greenville
County Workforce Investment Board desires to fund all three (3) proposals if sufficient funding becomes
available. In consideration that the total amount of the three (3) above proposals exceeds the projected
amount available of $300,000, the Greenville County Workforce Investment Board recommends that PY14
WIA Youth funding be awarded to the proposals receiving the highest-to-lowest evaluation score, subject
to successful contract negotiations. The proposals were scored as follows:

1. Goodwill Industries of the Upstate/Midlands, Inc. (370 pts)
2. United Way of Greenville County/Greenville Region Workforce Collaborative (350 pts)
3. The Urban League of the Upstate, Inc. (301 pts)

NOTE: The above recommendation means that contract negotiations will first take place with
Goodwill. Upon completion of successful contract negotiations with Goodwill, staff will then initiate
contract negotiations with United Way of Greenville County/Greenville Region Workforce Collaborative
based upon available funding. Upon completion of successful contract negotiations with United Way of
Greenville County/Greenville Region Workforce Collaborative, staff will then initiate contract negotiations
with The Urban League of the Upstate if there are available funds remaining to operate the proposed

program.

NOTE: Funding for the WIA program is made available through the US Department of Labor.
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